
Selectmen’s minutes of meeting August 15, 2016 
 
Members present: Jeff Gray, John Skrip, Bob O’Brien, Dolores Harasyko 
 
Members absent: Alice Boyd 
 
Called to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Bob provided highway dept. updates. Fixed transmission lines on truck 13, finished mowing dirt 
roads in South Sandisfield, patched holes on Cold Spring Rd., and started patching sections of 
road on Route 183. 
John asked about the truck that was involved in an accident in February, it is still not back. Bob 
said there are insurance issues. Dolores clarified that the town has already received the 
insurance payment for the truck. John wants a weekly update on this truck. Discussed using the 
army trucks that the fire dept. has for plowing this winter. Bob is working on them. Discussed 
the Route 57 bridge, still awaiting the final set of plans.  
Ralph Leavenworth has received his hydraulics license.  
 
Motion by John, second by Jeff to accept the letter of resignation from Teresa DellaGiustina as 
the Asst. Treasurer. Jeff thanked her for her years of service to the town. 
 
Motion by Jeff, second by John to appoint Ron Pachulski and Roseann Skrip to the Cultural 
Council. 
 
Town Clerk Dolores Harasyko reviewed the upcoming Primary and Election cycle. She asked 
that the Old Town Hall be cleaned up before the primary. There is a lot of furniture in the way 
of the polling place. The Selectmen and the road superintendent will make sure the area is 
cleared for the elections. Dolores thanked them.  
 
Dolores presented the warrant for the State Primary for signatures. Reviewed and signed. 
 
Motion by Jeff, second by John to appoint Teresa Sohnholz to the Historical Commission. 
 
Mail reviewed 
Warrants reviewed and signed 
Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 
 
 
_______________________________ 
Jeff Gray 
 
_______________________________ 
John Skrip 
 


